
Honorable Senate Majority Leader and Senate Rules Committee Chair Ginny Burdock, Senate Republican Leader and 

Senate Rules Vice Chair Ted Ferioli and Committee Members, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read my testimony today.  
 
I am in opposition SB802. We have automatic voter registration that was passed in a recent session for newly qualified 

voters see the voter motor manual attached to this email. It allows for people who have gone to DMV to be automatically 

registered to vote. Putting an additional burden on our County Election Officials to keep track of unqualified voters until 

they become of voting age is ridiculous. Why stop at 16 why not 15...or 14....or 13....or 2 or 1. The main point of 

registering to vote is to find qualified voters, not potential voters. 
 
Our children need to be able to grow up without the political proponents hounding them for a vote, should they accidently 

be added to the voter information before their qualifying birthday.  

We have already made allowances for adding new voters through school registration drives and through automatic voter 

registration. If someone does not go to school and does not use the DMV after they become 17, they will still have equal 

access to a voter registration application as they are available to download on the internet, at the post office, library, and 

many other locations.  
 
Please vote NO on SB802. Thank you for considering my testimony. 
 
Best Regards, 
Janice Dysinger 
Gresham, OR 97080 
 


